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Townsend Hook Bowls Club

Minutes of 

Annual General Meeting

Held on Saturday 21st October 2023 at 12 noon

1) Minutes of previous meeting.

RF opened the meeting and welcomed all members attending. 
CB said that the only item which had changed since the last meeting was the Kent County Bowling Association (KCBA) had now changed the approved dress code for matches to black trousers or shorts. This would commence at the start of the next season.

2) Matters Arising.

There were no matters arising.

3) Chairperson’s Report.
RF thanked all those members who helped him during the year, in particular JB, as he had been “dumped in the deep end” somewhat.
It was with regret the RF had received the resignation of Richard Crust as President. Richard indicated his reasons were due to poor health and he was concerned that he could not continue to contribute to the club. “The club needs a livelier President” he said.    

RF thanked him for everything he had done in the past and wished him well for the future. Members all applauded.
RF explained the reasoning for producing the questionnaire:- 

a) Many email addresses and contact phone numbers are incorrect. 

b) In the unlikely event of a member becoming ill during a match either home or away the club does not always have a contact that can be notified.

c) The club is trying to adjust the fixtures to reflect the members match preferences asked for this to be completed on the day if possible.
d) The job of making teas for home matches, running the bar and cleaning the clubhouse was being carried out be mainly 3 people and asked if members would accept a rota to carry out these tasks.

e) The club was underused in the off season period and said that a Social Committee had been formed and asked members for ideas on activities that they would like the club to host.
RF thanked all those associated with helping out on the green and highlighted several opposition teams who made very positive comments regarding its great condition.
He thanked all those who prepared the food, teas, manned the bar and cleaned the clubhouse.

RF pointed out that last season 14 of 51 friendly matches had been cancelled for various reasons and this was one reason prompting production of a questionnaire.

In the event of cancelled matches next season, the Committee is exploring the possibility of holding an internal match instead. The Committee is also thinking of introducing a rolling style tournament which is in the process of being developed for next season.

RF said that the Committee was trying to arrange for the start of next season a training and development day. Further information would be provided when available.
Ongoing are activities to increase club membership. We intend to have stall at the Snodland Carnival, the Tracy Crouch event at Holmesdale School and increase local advertising.

The club Constitution has been updated to reflect today’s standards and regulations. This document was posted on the website in August and a copy pinned to the notice board in the clubhouse.
This is now the second year the website has been in use and RF said the amount of activity regarding its use has increased considerably. He further advised that the amount of traffic on the website could now be analysed with a long term view to see which elements are viewed or used the most.

The club was liaising with Snodland Town Football Club to hopefully reduce the amount of instances where the clubs clash for use of the car park. Furthermore, the car park is expected to tarmacked in November, weather permitting, with proper drainage being installed and parking lines marked out. There will also be spaces allocated for disabled and motor cycle parking.

4) Treasurer’s Report

JB circulated the financial statement for the year. This shows the club lost £1897.48. 
There were several reasons for this, one being the number of cancelled matches and the associated income which had been lost as a result. Forecast figures suggested the amount of lost revenue due to cancelled or matches with a reduced number of playing teams would have been in the region of £783; with another £600 potentially lost in bar and raffle takings. If that income had been received, the loss would only have been approximately £616. If the trend continues next year the club would have to consider increasing membership fees for the 2025 season.
As the club is making changes in attempt to achieve a break even position by cutting costs and utilising the club house more effectively it has been decided to keep the fees for the 2024 season the same as this year.
Specifically, Annual membership fee £70; Roll up and friendly match fees £3.  The only change being the introduction of charging playing guests £5 and non playing guests charged £2 for tea and biscuits.
5) Captains Reports
RB said that on many occasions last season they had struggled to make up a team which had led to the captains ringing around in order to find enough players to fulfil the fixture. The captains’ team selection would always be fair if there was a surplus to potential players. Any member not selected to play would be guaranteed a place in the next match. Many members would not put their names down if they saw the team list was full. RB pointed out that many players remove their names at the last minute which leave the captains with a problem. Please put your name down even if it appears oversubscribed.

MJ supported what RB had said and added the need for Sunday matches to be supported as well.
Entry for County competitions is open and members should put their names down today if they wish to play.

HL and TB would run the Medway league matches next year and RB would run the Weald league. At this moment no one has come forward to run the Men’s Maidstone Friday league – if anyone wishes to do this please contact RB. 

6) Revised Club Constitution

RF advised the meeting that the club constitution required revision and updating and this had been completed in August. A copy had been put on the notice board and on the website under information. He said that the revisions required approval by the members and proceeded to outline the main changes.

These were: - Document indexed to locate information easier, updated in line with Bowls England, removal of the requirement to wear club blazers and ties to matches, separate the local club rules from the main body of the document, change wording of the limitation of 60 members to no more than 60 members in the clubhouse at any one time and lastly, the requirement to have a full member list has been removed as the club house is used by non members this is apparently a breach of the data protection act. In future, the membership list and phone numbers will be given to each member individually and will not appear on the notice board.

The Constitution proposals were put to the vote and carried unanimously.
7) Election of Executive Officers

The proposal of executive officers was as follows:-

RF

Chairperson

JB
Treasurer (JB has stated that she would not continue as Treasurer next season and asked members to consider taking on the role. She would be happy to allow the person the “shadow” the activities in order to ensure a smooth transition.)

CB

Secretary    

This was unanimously carried.
8) Dress Code next season

A vote is now not required as the Kent County Bowling Association (KCBA) has made it mandatory for players to wear black trousers or shorts at matches next season. This includes both friendly and league matches. Grey trousers can continue to be worn at roll up afternoons.
9) Appointment of Officers
Existing Officers have indicated their willingness to continue in their current role but left it open for any member to volunteer to take up any of the rolls. JB has volunteered to take up the role of Ladies Representative and CG joins the Committee as a representative of the newly formed Social Committee.

The officers and their roles are:-

RB – Weald League Captain and Wednesday Captain

TB – Medway League Captain and Saturday Captain

MJ – Sunday Captain

HL – Fixture & Competition Secretary. Medway League Captain with TB
JB – Ladies Representative

CG – Social Committee

MG – Senior Greenkeeper

BC – General Member

Vacant – Men’s Maidstone Friday League
10) Option to name put name on club shirt

RF said that in the past some members had shown an interest in having their first name displayed on the club shirt. 

A wife of a member has provided us with this option for £2.00 per shirt. This is non profit making and any profit made overall will be donated to a charity.

If a member wishes to take up this offer you can bring your shirt(s) to the club on Monday mornings between 9:00 and 11:00am along with your name and phone number we will do the rest. A sample was on the table to be viewed.  

11) Any Other Business
RF asked if there were any other matters that members would like to raise.
JB stated her willingness to become Ladies representative. 
MG thanked members who helped out during the year including weeding, hedge trimming and maintenance including painting seats. He expressed disappointment at the number of members, only 4 additional, who came to help close down the green ready for winter. He added that TP was the only person ever to have volunteered to help out on the green before becoming a member.
RF said that the minutes along with any other additional information would be posted on the website for members to read. He was also aware that some members did not have an email address or mobile phones and said he would be happy to print out any information for them if requested.
After the meeting NB indicated his willingness to take up the roll of Vice Chairperson if no one else came forward. This being the case, NB was proposed to the Committee as Vice Chair which was agreed, with one objection noted.

The next full meeting will be the Pre-Season Meeting which will be held on Saturday 23 March 2024 at 12 noon.
The first roll up next season will be on Tuesday 9th April 2024.
There being no other matters the meeting closed.
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